Lt. John H. Glenn, USNR
Carrier Qualification Training Unit
Naval Air Operational Training Command
U.S. Naval Air Station
Glenview, Illinois

Dear Johnny:

I am tickled to death that Arthur C. Lonborg II is planning on enrolling in Kansas University this Fall. I shall write to Dutch and give him my very best wishes.

Jane and Jill are still with us and Milton is here from his last assignment at Harvard. Bob flew in a week or so ago on his way to Frisco, his quarters now. Neither of the boys will be out for eighteen months and Milton is stationed at St. Louis.

I'm having my first meeting with the basketball boys this Monday and although I cannot promise you as good a team as when we played Southern California, perhaps in a year or two we will be back to the same old teams.

The campus is very pretty this fall with all its beautiful foliage and attractive coeds lining the sidewalks. The enrollment has increased and we have 278 veterans back so the university is getting back to prewar days quite rapidly.

With all good wishes, I am

Yours very sincerely,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach